EAST SHORE ESTATES

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Board Meeting Held 11/20/07 at the Pavilion
Attending:




Joe Jeter
Ron Keeley

Brad Roberts

Mark Shaw

Ken Sigman

Henry Stuth
1. OPENING…Ken opened the meeting with a prayer at 7:08pm.
2. MINUTES…Last Meeting, 10/09/07, Board…previously distributed…upon motion by Ron, seconded by Brad, these minutes were approved as presented.
3. TREASURER’S REPORT…Ron distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report for May through October 2007, noting an ending balance of $16,556.67 as of October 31, 2007.  Ron reviewed the information and answered any questions.  Upon a motion by Brad and a second by Hank, the report was unanimously approved.
4. ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE:
· New Builds/Approvals…Brad reported that there were no new Builds/Approvals.    
· Lee Fisher Email…Lee Fisher had sent an email to our website asking for some guidance on an issue with his lots #76 and #77.  He wants to re-plat the lots to increase the size of lot #76 (redraw the dividing line between the two) to provide the proper set-backs for the house on lot #76, while still leaving lot #77 of adequate size and configuration to build upon.  After some discussion, Hank agreed to follow-up with Lee in writing simply referring to the deed restrictions and noting that it is Lee’s responsibility to get the re-platting done.  
5. WEBSITE…Evelyn Davis, our current web-master, has taken a new job and will be unable to continue as web-master for our site.  After some discussion, Mark agreed to work on obtaining a new web-master…he has some candidates in mind.  He will contact Evelyn to get a better idea of the specific duties as well as an estimate of the time commitment involved.
6. ROAD COMMITTEE:

· Rebuilding of the Old Whitehouse Entrance Road…The new culverts have been installed, but we are still waiting on the installation of the guard rails.  Ron agreed to send Bill McGinnis an email to get an update on the guard rail issue.
· Paving the Entrance to the Emergency Exit… Ken reported that he was able to meet with the contractor that had done the work for Robert Wood and had received a bid for some $2,200 to do the work using a “mix” or “millings”.  The cost is higher than we had originally anticipated because our original estimated was based on 100 feet and it was actually 200 feet.  After some discussion, Ken was authorized to proceed with the project.    
7. OLD BUSINESS:

· Ben Jarvis Update…None of the three issues that we have been meeting with and discussing with Ben Jarvis have been resolved.  After some discussion, it was agreed that further discussion/meeting with Ben would be appropriate.  Hank agreed to contact Ben and schedule the next meeting.  In addition, Ron will include the dump issue in his email to Bill McGinnis to get an update on status from the county’s view point.
· Wind Sock Pole…Ron reported that he was getting no results from the welding contractor that we had provided with photos and dimensions for the new pole.  Ron and Joe agreed to re-do the requirements, provide them to Lew’s Welding, and proceed with this project.
          7.  NEW BUSINESS:

· Baby Sitting Email…An email was sent to our website suggesting that we post baby sitting information.  After some discussion, there was general agreement that this was not an appropriate use of our website.  Joe agreed to respond to the email and copy the board on his response.  

· Clearing Lots for Profit…this situation has recently arisen with lot #2 in Unit 13 as well as a lot on North Lakeview.  There was considerable discussion on this issue and whether our deed restrictions covered this item.  It may be a matter of how the restrictions are interrupted…they forbid any “commercial” selling of timber, which seems to cover this situation.  The board did not agree on any additional actions concerning this matter.

· Chili Cook-Off…Mark mentioned the possibility of a Chili Cook-Off to be held at the Pavilion to benefit Meals on Wheels.  The Board voiced support of this idea.

· Documenting Deed Restrictions…there was a discussion of the need for a clear, thorough compilation of the deed restrictions for our sub-division that could be posted to our website.  Ken mentioned someone where he works that could assist, for a fee, with the typing and compiling of the information.  Ron mentioned that we had been unable to find all of the restrictions for all of the various Units, and that this project could force a resolution of this problem.  There was a general agreement that this was a worthy project and that we should proceed.
· Lots 1-250…Ron asked the Board to consider an issue relative to these lots and add this item to the agenda for our January meeting.  Currently, only those 1-250 numbered lots that were sold by the developer (Ben Jarvis, et al) after 1987 are required to pay annual dues, even though, some pay them on a voluntary basis.  The question/issue involves whether the lots that have been resold, not by Jarvis, but another owner, should be required to pay membership dues…should the freedom from dues be forever, or only provided for the original pre-1987 purchaser.  Ron agreed to compile some information on the number of property owners involved prior to our January meeting.   
         8.  ADJORNMENT…We agreed to adjourn around 8:15pm.

         9.  NEXT MEETING…January 8, 2008, 7:00 pm.
